SANBORNTON MUNICiPAL 

BUDGET COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 27, 2016

Present: Chair Ralph Rathjen, Craig  Davis, Craig Weisman, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton(6:55pm) and Selectmen’s Representative; Katy North.  

At 6:36 pm Chair Rathjen recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Pledge
All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Review and approval of Minutes

Craig Davis made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of August 16, 2016, 2nd by Roger Grey; Vote: 5-0 motion passes.

Craig Davis made a motion to approve the minutes of the joint meeting of the BOS of August 22, 2016, 2nd by Chair Rathjen; Vote: 5-0 motion passes.
Craig Davis made a motion to approve the minutes of the special meeting of October 4, 2016, 2nd by Chair Rathejen; Vote: 5-0 motion passes.
Correspondence

The Budget Committee received and acknowledged a request for FY18 from the Franklin VNA for $2000.
Filling of the vacant committee position
Candidates for the vacant position were discussed.  Joe Thornton submitted in writing that he considered the position but was a bigger commitment than he originally thought.  Mr. Thornton thanked the committee for the offer but declined the position.  Chair Rathjen stated that he spoke with resident Justin Barribault and he did express interest and he indicated he had the time appropriate to commit to working with the budget committee and run for the elected position in March of 2017.  The committee discussed Mr. Barriault’s interest and decided that he will be invited to the next meeting for appointment.  
CIPC UPDATE

Craig Davis reported that the CIPC has requested that the CIP requests be submitted by November 9th, the next meeting is November 14th to review any submissions and  the CIPC will convene again on November 28th to discuss any questions with departments and or discuss recommendations to the BOS.
Review of Town Administrator answers from expenditure questions

The committee discussed that the responses were helpful and will be used as a tool for budgeting for FY18.  Chair Rathjen made a motion to use the answers from the expenditure questions as a tool for budget deliberations, 2nd by Roger Grey; Vote: 6-0 motion passes.  
Budget request for Budget Committee
Chair Rathjen reported that upon recent request of the Town Administrator the Budget, on behalf of the Committee, he submitted a level funded budget for the committee.  Roger Grey made a motion to approve level funded budget for the budget committee budget for FY18, 2nd by Craig Weisman, Vote: 5-1, the motion passes with Katy North abstaining. 
Other

Roger Grey handed out an expense report breakdown report or line items that can be reviewed by committee members and discussed at the next meeting and used as another budgeting tool for Fy18.

Next meeting schedule
November 18, December 12, January 9, 2017, January 16, 2017 joint BOS meeting, January 23, February 2, February 7th; public hearing.  

Adjourn

At 7:54pm, Craig Weisman made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Earl Leighton; all in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Katy North

Secretary pro tem

Volunteer

